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In Summary
· Wessex have abandoned the plan to use SSE infrastructure, in order to accelerate project delivery. 
· Wessex expect construction to start in February/early March. 
· Construction start date is now largely dictated by availability of resources – equipment, labour and materials.

Agreeing the route of the fibre network
· Rebecca Wells, Network Planner is awaiting completed signed documentation from the last 2 landowners
· With Network routing agreed (pending signature) Vanessa Stokes has been finessing the plans with householders and landowners.
· Vanessa has visited a number of householders over the past few weeks. 
· This activity ‘on the ground’ is clearly very encouraging.
· I have had sight of the map detailing the network route. (For confidentiality reasons, I cannot copy the map)

Use of existing infrastructure (known as PIA or Physical Infrastructure Access)
· Use of existing Openreach infrastructure is now planned in only a few areas and agreed with Openreach.
· Wessex had planned to use Scottish + Southern Energy infrastructure. The timescales for gaining this approval have become so long, Wessex have abandoned the plan.
· Rebecca and Vanessa (Network planner/Land Access agent) have therefore found alternative ways to access properties, at the same time as minimising disruption to householders. 
· This is very welcome news because a major hold-up has now been removed. 

The Construction Phase
· The build will be managed by Project Manager Tony Najdoski (who lives in Donhead St Mary)
· He will manage in-house Wessex resources and sub-contractors 

Other areas of DSA
· BDUK have not yet concluded the Public Review of many parts of Wiltshire
· Consequently, there is no more news about the 90 properties in Overway, Sans Lane/Arundell Farm, Brookwater, Whitsans, Milkwell, Britmore and West End.
· We need help from WCC to understand how to unblock this unacceptable delay. NM  

Communications
Signed-up householders 
· Wessex will send an update email to householders holding a voucher, covering the points above.
· The same messages will appear in an article in the Donhead Digest 
Householders who have not signed-up
· Our new Community Engagement Manager Josh Goodchild plans to hold an event at the Forester for householders who have chosen not to sign up. 
· Josh will present the features and benefits, take Q and As and work hard to sign up more householders.
· Date to be confirmed.
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